BOROUGH OF KETTERING

TENANTS’ FORUM

Meeting held – 14th March 2013
Present:
Councillors Bellamy, Derbyshire, Bain 


Henson and Don
Tenant Representatives:
Colin Medlycott (Avondale) (Chair)
Martyn Lund (Highfield Road)

Lynne Lund  (Highfield Road)

Annette Wildes (Harrington)

Josephine Copson (Counties)

Trevor Nash (Counties)

Sandra Nash (Counties)

Brent Woodford (Ashley)
Gloria Tubb (Grange)

Brian Kimpton (Counties)


Louisa Woodward (Rothwell)


Stephen Panther (Sackville Street)


Jim French (Desborough)


Colin Rowe (Desborough)


Moira Brown (Highfield Road)


Neil Bradley (Cranford)


Lorrain Dams (Barton Seagrave)


John Potts (Silver Service)

Also Present:
John Conway (Head of Housing)

Linda Nash (Housing)

Leona Mantle (Housing)
Glyn Dowdell (Housing)

Tracy Verbitsky (Housing)
Charlotte Smith (Housing)

Anna Durnie (Housing)
Pearl Nathaniel (Finance)

Wendy Sanders (Avondale)

Rachel Paling (Committee Administrator)

The Chair welcomed John Potts, the new Silver Service representative to the forum. 
12.TF.79
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Lloyd Bunday.
12.TF.80 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None
12.TF.81
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting held on 31st January 2013 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

12.TF.82
MATTERS ARISING

12.TF.73
It was reported that from April 2013 the new priority times for repairs would be introduced as follows:
· Priority 1
up to 24 Hour 

· Priority 2
up to 7 Days

· Priority 3
up to 28 Days

· Priority 4 
Up to 90 Days

In April 2014, the priorities would be revised again to:

· Priority 1
up to 24 Hour 

· Priority 2
up to 7 Days

· Priority 3
up to 14 Days
· Priority 4
up to 28 Days

12.TF.83
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANTS’ FORUM REPRESENTATIVES

It was reported that there had been a deliberate bin fire in Sackville Street, which had caused a lot of damage, after considerable money had been spent to improve the area for tenants.  It was noted there were tenants in the process of being evicted and was envisaged that this would resolve any further issues relating to damage within the block of flats.
12.TF.84
NEW HOMEMOVE SCHEME

Charlotte Smith and Anna Durnie gave a presentation to the Forum entitled HomeMove.

It was noted there was a requirement to change the HomeMove scheme, as more tenants would need to downsize due to the Welfare Reform changes coming into effect in April 2013.

The estimated number of tenants who were likely to be affected by the bedroom size criteria had risen from 276 in November 2012 to 371 in March 2013.


The HomeMove scheme was to be broken down into three streams to accommodate tenants’ situations:-
· Stream One – Tenants of Pensionable age

· Stream Two – Tenants of working age

· Stream Three – Enhanced HomeMove


Kettering Borough Council was conscious that tenants might be adversely affected by the forthcoming changes to the welfare reform which is why the amendments to the scheme had been made in order to give more flexibility with properties.

(Charlotte Smith and Anna Durnie left the meeting at 6.55pm)
12.TF.85
HOUSING SERVICE PLAN

John Conway gave a brief presentation on the Housing Service Plan and a copy of the full plan was distributed to the members.

A summary was given to showing the different aspects of work the Housing service unit dealt with and the challenges they faced with the increasing demand for properties.


It was noted that Kettering Borough Council were attempting to build relationships with private landlords which could help with the availability of properties for housing applicants.


It was reported that the Housing Service Plan had been submitted and approved by the Council’s Executive.

12.TF.86
CONNECT REVIEW

Martyn Lund, the Chair of the Tenants’ Overview and Scrutiny Panel gave a presentation on the Connect Review and a paper was circulated to the members.


It was felt by the panel that Connect was an easy review to start with as it would help to test the process to ensure it worked and that the panel had the necessary skills when a more in-depth review was required.

The people involved in producing Connect were all interviewed to obtain their opinions.


The key factors that were considered were:-
· Cost

· Lateness of delivery

· Content of Connect

· Editorial and Reading Panels


After recommendations and suggestions had been decided they were sent to John Conway who agreed them.

The Forum members were requested to agree the report and the recommendations listed in it.


Concerns were raised by tenants on the recommendation to reduce the number of copies produced from four to three times a year.  John Conway advised the forum that he had suggested that the review panel consider the pro’s and con’s of this process.

RESOLVED
that the Tenants’ Forum approved the report and 


recommendations.
12.TF.87
TENANT REPAIR SATISFACTION SURVEY

Leona Mantle gave a brief presentation on the Tenants’ repair Satisfaction Survey.


It was noted that all trades staff had been asked to leave a satisfaction card upon completion of a repair.

The results of the Tenant Satisfaction Survey from 23rd January 2013 to 25th February 2013 showed that 3020 requests for repairs had been issued; of this 111 completed cards were received which equated to 2.72% of all repairs completed in the same period.

The forum members were asked to break into groups and discuss their experiences of reporting a repair including the Satisfaction Survey card and also how to encourage more responses.


After discussions, the groups reported back the following comments to officers:-

· Tenants were happy with repairs where no appointments had been made
· Tenants had asked for the Satisfaction Survey card as not offered one but were told by tradesman that they did not have one

· Silver Service reported that no cards had been left

· More education for elderly residents may help to encourage more responses

· Encourage communication between trades people
· Encourage communication between tenants that may not have seen the article in Connect to know they could ask for a card

· It was felt that it was management responsibility to ensure that the depot were giving out survey cards as part of the repair process

· Could an incentive scheme encourage more tenants to return cards?

· Consider assigning packs to the repair vans so trades people can always give out

12.TF.88
CONNECT


It was noted that the new Connect was to be distributed on 18th March 2013.

It contained many articles including Welfare Reform, Bedroom Tax and Improving your Neighbourhoods.  Connect was now contain more quality articles than quantity.

Annette Wildes offered to help with the production of Connect and was to liaise with Linda Nash.

12.TF.89
ANY OTHER BUSINESS


It was reported by Stephen Panther and Glynn Dowdell, when they went on a walkabout of the Sackville Street area recently that a lot of litter had been found since the hedge-cutting had been done.

It was noted that the cleaning contract of void properties was to be brought in-house with effect from June.


Linda Nash reported that Kettering Borough Training had helped her to put a training package together for Tenants.  There was to be a training programme every two months starting with ‘How to Hold a Productive Meeting’ on the 19th April 2013.  Anyone interested was asked to contact Linda Nash to book their place.


A request was made for the Housing Managers to return to the forum over a period of meetings, to feedback how their year had gone, how their budgets had been spent and their plans for 2013/14.
12.TF.90
PRIZE DRAW

The winner of the prize draw was Josephine Copson.
12.TF.91
DATE OF MEETING

It was noted that the next meeting would take place on 11th April 2013 at the Council Offices.
(The meeting started at 6.30 pm and ended at 8.25 pm)

Signed …………………………………………..

Chair
rap
Tenants Forum No. 4
14.03.13

